
 South Otago High School  
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 Nga mihi mahana ki a koutou katoa  
 Warm greetings to you all 

Just some of our student wash facilities with 

soap and posters advising good practice. 



in supporting students with their education should the 
closure become essential. 
 
Parents can support students with their learning by: 
ensuring that distractions are minimised 
providing a quiet place for students to work 
checking in with the work which has been asked of 
them and the work which has been completed 
raising questions with mentor teachers early so that 
support can be provided if necessary. 
For now: South Otago High School remains open. 
 
Your child will continue to receive a first class 
education by a team of teachers who want the best for 
your child. 
 
Separating fact from fiction 
Please be aware that there is a lot of stories out in the 
media. Make no mistake that this is a very serious 
health risk but choose where you gather your 
information from. For advice please refer to: 
https://covid19.govt.nz/ 
And  
https://www.health.govt.nz/ 
 
Shave for a Cure 
This years Shave for a Cure sadly had to be cancelled 
at this time. Like school assemblies we could not 
guarantee that we could maintain ósocial distancingô. 
Unlike a classroom situation, students would be 
mobile and we would have limited records of where 
students were sitting. Also this was not an essential 
learning experience. 
 
Managing disappointment 
In the last few weeks we have seen a significant 
change to our normal school activities. This includes 
the cancellation of the Taieri Interchange, the 
postponement of both the Australian Rugby Tour and 
New York trip. The postponement of many sports and 
cultural events as well as some of our EOTC trips.  
 
As principal, I am well aware of the enjoyment that 
students gain from these activities. I know how much 
our students look forward to the experiences that we 
offer. I do appreciate the disappointment that our 
young people are facing. I myself miss the opportunity 
to address the whole school to reassure them that this 
will end and we will return to normal and we will 
work really hard to provide these opportunities as 
soon as we are able.  
 
As parents please be aware that your child may be 
upset and please do reassure them. Our school 
Guidance Counsellor, Cath Bloxham is available for 
support by contacting the school. 
 
(Continued on next page) 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 
Kia Ora Tatou 
I am writing this weeks contribution to the newsletter 
on Thursday afternoon knowing that by the time you 
receive this some of the information may quite 
possibly be out of date. Such is the rapidity of change 
of our environment in such a short space of time. 
 
Last weekend with the announcement of 14 days self 
isolation for all travellers into New Zealand has forced 
the re-consideration of forthcoming overseas trips for 
students organised by South Otago High School. It has 
also signalled the possibility of further curtailment of 
activities for students. Already a number of sport 
codes have suspended their practices and 
competitions. We have ceased assemblies in school 
and are reviewing whether some of our expected 
Education Outside the Classroom (EOTC) activities 
will continue. The Ministry of Education has issued 
new guidelines for such trips and we are following 
these and also considering the venues of some of our 
future trips. 
 
There is still the possibility that the Ministry of 
Education and the Ministry of Health may direct 
schools to close even for 48 hours. Whilst in the last 
few weeks I have been reassuring our community that 
we are planning for a pandemic, now we are moving 
to look at what education may be like if a school 
closure becomes a reality. 
 
Our thoughts are with Logan Park High School staff, 
students and in particular the families who have tested 
positive for the Covid-19 virus. It is pleasing to note 
that all 150 students who have been tested have been 
cleared of Covid-19 infection. 
 
Here at South Otago High School we have put up 
signs advising that anyone with symptoms of Covid-
19 do not come into school. Where students are 
reporting as being unwell we are asking families to 
pick up students and we are, as far as possible, 
keeping them separated. This is following the advice 
from health officials. The reasoning behind this is not 
the ability of students (or staff) to work and do their 
job BUT it is about bringing infections into a place of 
work and spreading these to other members of our 
work community. The result can be that someone 
vulnerable then picks up an infection and needs 
medical care and assistance. This is an added pressure 
on the health service when they are already at a 
potential pressure situation. 
 
Please do use your judgement wisely. 
 
Learning to continue if the school does need to close 
A letter will accompany this newsletter regarding the 
specific plans for distance education in the event of 
the school closing. Parents will play an important part 



Some good news 
Some good news 
Normally in an assembly this week we would have celebrated the success of students as we do normally. So this 
week, rather than shaking hands I bumped elbows with Hamish Mills as I presented him with his badge and 
certificate for being awarded the Silver Duke of Edinburgh  Award. Well done Hamish, I look forward to 
hearing your progress as you work towards the Gold Award. 
 
Finally 
Please do encourage students to keep safe and follow the advice given by the health professionals. Take every 
opportunity to remind students of good hygiene practices. All of our student wash facilities have: 
¶ Hot water 
¶ Liquid soap 
We are adding more soap dispensers to all facilities 
We are preparing to deploy hand sanitiser stations but are trying to be strategic as we are aware of the national 
shortage of these supplies. 
 
We are taking this seriously and we are doing all that we can to limit and prevent the spread of any infection. 
 
This long weekend may be a good time to settle in at home, read a good book or catch up on watching a movie 
as a family. I know I will be! 
 
I look forward to seeing all students return to school next Tuesday, 24 March 2020. 
 
Ka kite ano 
Mike Wright 
Principal 

Ups Day - Awareness Around Down Syndrome 

Our staff  dressed as Superheroes today to raise awareness for Down Syndrome 



Student Support 
I have been making my way around mentor groups over the last couple of weeks speaking with students about the 
support that they have at school when they might have a concern or worry that they need some help to resolve. Our 
staff work really hard to support students; teachers, mentors, deans, heads of department, senior leaders and support 
staff all have different roles and we try to help students and parents to resolve concerns. At the moment with the 
coronavirus uncertainties it has been a difficult time for students, many experiencing heightened anxiety about what 
may happen. Students who are active in sports and activities gain added mental health benefits and with many 
sports practices/prize givings/tournaments and interchanges postponed until next term for many students and fami-
lies it has been a difficult time. It is important to be cautious but also try and maintain as normal a life as possible 
with normal routines. Students still need to be able to get out and be active and for many of us we are thinking 
about how we can do things differently. Dealing with disappointment is hard for all of us, so how do we cope? 
There is a huge amount of information on line and for many of us this can at times be overwhelming; with guidance 
and updates changing daily at the moment.  
 
For further information for students and parents on wellbeing at home and school  these links have a range of differ-
ent information: 
https://parents.education.govt.nz/secondary-school/wellbeing/mental-health/#youthmentalhealth   
Let's continue to look out for one another and support each other through this difficult time. Things will get better 
eventually, this is a strange situation that none of us have been through before.  
Kia kaha 
Cath Bloxham 
Guidance Counsellor 

We have entered challenging times, requiring us all to consider how our thoughts and actions might help or hinder 
our own resilience and that of those around us. 
 
Here is our brief guide to coping in the days ahead, based on the best of science, but also our own (reasonably broad) 
lived experiences of working in emergency management and resilience training programmes for over a decade. We 
hope these practical strategies help you, your whǕnau and colleagues - feel free to share them through your personal, 
professional and social channels.  
 
 Dr Denise Quinlan and Dr Lucy Hone will also be hosting a webinar on Real-time Resilience Strategies for Coping 
with Coronavirus on Friday 20th March 12.30pm - 1.30pm NZT. Please email our office if youôd like to join us and 
we will send the zoom link to you. We will also record this webinar and share it early next week for general distribu-
tion. Both of them have extensive experience in resilience training and coping with adversity. "From being part of 
the Penn Resilience Program and living through earthquakes, terrorist attacks and parental bereavement, we've got a 
good handle on what helps people navigate extreme adversities such as this. The webinar will focus on strategies for 
yourself, your teams and your families," says Lucy. 
Click here to download a copy of our guide. 
 
For further information:   
Visti: www.nziwr.co.nz, Email: info@nziwr.co.nz  

http://www.nziwr.co.nz/
mailto:info@nziwr.co.nz


Upcoming Events Term 1 2020 

¶ Monday 23rd Marchééééééé ..................................  Otago Anniversary Day School Closed 

¶ Tuesday 24th Marchééééééé ..................................  Taieri Summer Interchange CANCELLED 

¶ Tuesday 7th  Aprilééééééé ......................................  Swimming Sports CANCELLED 

¶ Thursday 9th Aprilééééééé .....................................  Last Day Term 1 

 

Upcoming Events Term 2 2020 

¶ Tuesday 28th Aprilééééééé .....................................  Start of Term 2 

¶ Tuesday 5th Mayééééééé ........................................  Cross Country (pm) 

¶ Friday 22nd Mayééééééé .......................................  Pink Shirt Day 

¶ Friday 22nd Mayééééééé .......................................  SNOB 

¶ Monday 5th Juneééééééé ........................................  Queenôs Birthday School closed for Instruction 

¶ Friday 3rd Julyééééééé ..........................................  Last Day Term 2 

Pokeer Run and Bottle Auction CANCELLED 
The Poker Run and Bottle Auction due to be held on Sunday 22 March 2020 due to lack of interest and numbers has 
been cancelled.. 
Jenene Lloyd 
On behalf of the Poker Run Committee. 

Lost Property 
The Lost Property box at the office will be emptied at the end of the term. There are jackets, sleeping bags and many 
other clothing items in lost property. Please feel free to come and have a look for your studentôs lost items before we 

dispose of them. 

Taieri Interchange Cancelled 
Any payments made for the Taieri Interchange have been put into credit on your studentôs account. 

Acting HOD Chris Sly checking out the refurbishment 

of one of the science labs in the Pomahaka re-build.   

 

News from the Sports Coordinator 
My job at SOHS is to provide support  for students 
playing sport at South Otago High School. Otago 
Secondary Schools Sports Association runs a lot of 
these sports  and this week have taken an 
unprecedented stance  by either cancelling, 
suspending or postponing all sports including 
practices, workshops and meetings. While this is 
temporary and a difficult time  I encourage all 
students  to do their own training. Go for a walk,run 
or bike ride get some fresh air and Keep Calm and 
Carry On!  
Pam Hannah  
Sports Coordinator 


